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Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Monday, January 27, 2025
10:00 am – 10:30 am

	Board Members Attending

	Audrey A. Gramling, President
Mark Beasley, President-Elect
Mark Taylor, Past President
Margaret Christ, Vice President-Finance
Natalie T. Churyk, Vice President-Education
Jackie Hammersley, Vice President-
   Research and Publications
Norma Montague, Vice President-Diversity, Equity,
   and Inclusion
	
	Cristina Florio, Director-Focusing on International
Bette Kozlowski, Director-Focusing on Academic/Practitioner 
    Interaction
Linda Parsons, Director–Focusing on Membership 
Jay Thibodeau, Director–Focusing on Segments
Yvonne Hinson, Chief Executive Officer

	AAA Guests & Professional Staff Attending

	
	Mark VanZorn, Chief Information Officer 




Monday, January 27, 2025

	Meeting Minutes

MSC = Motion, Seconded, Carried
MSF = Motion, Seconded, Failed

	1. Welcome – Audrey Gramling called the meeting to order at 10:02 am


	2. Audit Committee Update – Bette Kozlowski

Bette discussed the delay in the audit due to the outsourcing firm not being ready in August/September timeframe. Auditors were able to accommodate. The audited draft financials were received on 12/17/2024.
 
The Audit Committee met on 1/14/2025 with the auditors and approved the audit. The audit contains a clean opinion.
 
The AAA is in a strong financial position with cost cutting measures paying off, as noted by the decrease to payroll and related expenses of $400,000 to the prior year.  It is important to note that in 2024/2025 there will be significant outsourcing costs for extra billings from the original outsource firm and a transition to a new outsourcing firm. One measure that is reviewed by the auditors is the percentage of expenses applied to mission. The AAA is at 76.6% compared to 81% last year, which was high. Auditors indicated that most similar associations strive for a 70/30 mix, so AAA is supporting mission.
  
The AAA adopted ASU 2016-13 in 2024, the credit loss standard, but there was no impact to the AAA. This is noted in Footnote 1.  Footnote 2 deals with liquidity and the AAA is in a strong position.

The Audit Committee approved the draft financial statements on 1/14/2025.

Bette motioned for the Board to approve the audited financials.

MSC to approve the audited financials.


	3. Wrap Up & Adjourn – Audrey Gramling adjourned the meeting at 10:19 am.
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